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Rationale:  

Based on our own personal experiences in our classrooms we decided to conduct our 
practitioner enquiry on the use of exit-passes in the classroom. We identified that our pupils 
found it difficult to self-reflect and evaluate their learning. We believed that if we 
incorporated a self-assessment element into every lesson, by using an exit pass, then it would 
enhance and encourage pupils to become more responsible for their learning and to improve 
their ability to self-assess. Black and William (1998) argued that formative assessment is at 
the ‘heart of effective teaching ‘and the Scottish Government holds self-assessment in high 
regard, as it is an essential part of learning and teaching and within the Curriculum for 
Excellence. We felt that using exit passes could be incorporated into our lessons easily and 
that it was the most simple and effective way of gathering evidence of pupils ability to self-
assess. Marzano (2012) maintains that teachers use exit passes as they are ‘easy to use in the 
classroom’ and that they can have a ‘positive influence in pupils learning’.  

Aims:  

This investigation aims to explore and evaluate the use of exit passes in a secondary Spanish 
classroom.  

Methodology:  

The research took place over a period of four weeks and was carried out with a mixed ability 
second year class during morning and afternoon classes. Of the total 29 pupils, 6 had 
Additional Support Needs (ASN). Black and William, 2010, attain that pupils can only assess 
themselves when they have a clear explanation of the targets that they are aiming to learn that 
day; therefore, the learning intention and success criteria were made explicitly clear to pupils 
at the beginning and at the end of the lessons to ensure that pupils were in the best position to 
self-assessment themselves accurately. During the research period all exit-passes and 
questionnaires were explained thoroughly and carefully, and they were placed in a sealed box 
at the end of the lesson. A focus group was selected and this group had a different patterned 
exit-pass to the rest of the class.  

Additional data was collected through a variety of different methods, one being the use of 
questioning throughout the lesson, the questions were pre-planned to elicit answers from the 
pupils. Learning conversations took place, jotter checks were carried out frequently and a 
focus group was chosen and analysed to help to provide evidence of pupil understanding and 
learning.   

 

 

 

 



Findings : 

The information that was gathered was very interesting, from the first exit pass to the last, the 
information that pupils gave varied and changed depending on how specific instructions were 
and on the time of day the pupils came into class. Pupils found it difficult to self-assess, many 
could give specific information about what they had improved on and what they thought they 
had performed well in that lesson, however, when it came to developing next steps, the 
majority of the class found it difficult to identify what they had to do in order to improve their 
skills. Pupils relied on ideas and examples and many of them would then repeat these in their 
answers, instead of thinking of their own.  

A variety of different exit passes were used to assess pupils’ ability to self-asses, the first 
exit-pass that the pupils completed, the answers were vague and not specifically on the 
learning of the class from that day, they were instructed to reflect more generally on their 
learning. Many one-word answers were received and overall it was clear to see that pupils 
had not fully reflected on their learning. Pupils’ were asked if they felt confident they 
understood what they had learned that day, the results are as follows:  

 

 

 

 

The second pass, which asked pupils to reflect on their level of effort during the lesson gave 
some interesting answers; some pupils felt they had been working very hard when there was 
no evidence of this, and other pupils who had been giving their best effort felt that they could 
perhaps have worked harder. Results from the third exit pass varied, pupils were instructed to 
give more detail in their answers this time, and give an example if they could about what they 
had learned and to think about what they could improve upon. The prompt and examples that 
were given enabled pupils to think more thoroughly about their learning and answers that are 
more detailed were received. However, the level of detail and examples given were mainly 
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provided by the pupils who require challenge materials in class although, in general more 
detail was given on the whole from everyone in the class. 

 

 

In the exit pass which asked pupils to assess the tasks that period,  some mentioned that they 
preferred tasks in pairs or smaller groups rather than working individually and others felt that 
they worked better alone. The answers varied depending on what time of day the pupils 
answered this type of exit pass, in the morning pupils preferred to work themselves, and in 
the afternoon pupils would rather work in a group. When assessing the lesson as a whole 
pupils felt confident enough to make suggestions and offer their opinion on the lesson, 75% 
of the pupils felt the lesson was suitable to their needs, and the other 17% felt that changes to 
‘who they sat next to’ or ‘working in groups’ for the period would increase their effort and 
level of work in the class and 8% of pupils were not sure.  
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The final evaluation that was completed by the pupils was the questionnaire on whether they 
considered exit passes as a successful method to use when giving their opinions on 
themselves and the lesson. 65% of pupils felt that exit-passes were a valuable method and 
allowed them to share their opinions and to self-assess. 25% did not value them stating that 
they would prefer to self-assess a different way and 10% were not sure whether they were 
helpful or not. As well as the exit passes, I was able to collect qualitative data through 
observing the class whilst they were undertaking the task of completing the exit passes. 
Pupils were engaged and focused on self-assessing, although as stated previously they could 
complete answers that are more detailed when they were prompted or given examples.  

 

 

Conclusions:  

 To conclude, it seems that certain exit passes had a mainly positive impact on pupil 
motivation and their competency and ability to self-assessment. Exit passes which asked 
pupils to be honest and give their opinions on the lesson, regarding teaching methods and the 
practice, increased motivation and the length of detail in their answers. Exit passes, which 
asked pupils in a less specific way what they could improve on and how much effort they had 
put into the lesson, were not as successful and pupils at times were unsure of what to answer 
and how much detail to give, therefore the length and depth of the answer varied. When 
pupils were given specific instructions and they were, clear of what they had to evaluate, the 
impact of the exit pass was much greater than when they were asked more generally. Pupils 
have improved, and have gained new self-assessment skills, however it is still a challenge for 
some pupils to assess their learning without a prompt, example or a specific instruction. It 
should also be noted that the time restrictions on the enquiry did not allow for a full reflection 
on the self-assessment skills of pupils.  

Exit	Pass	3		

Suitable	to	their	needs		 not	sure		 Changes	required	



Implications for future practice:  

This research study has highlighted the importance of the use of self-assessment tools in the 
classroom. From the use of exit-passes I have been able to make informed decisions to 
improve my practice and therefore improve the learning experience of the young people and 
make sure that I meet the needs of every learner. The time of day that pupils self-assess can 
have an impact on the answers you receive; therefore, this should be taken into consideration. 
It is important to give specific instructions with the exit-passes and ensure that the 
explanation is clear; by using instructions that are more general, you will receive answers that 
are less detailed. If instructions are well explained, you will get a more detailed answer and 
this will be of more use in planning lessons in the future. If this enquiry was to be completed 
again, I think a longer timeframe would be required to be able to full reflect on the impact it 
has had on pupil learning. Supporting pupils in self-assessment is essential, providing clear 
explanations are pivotal to ensuring pupils can self-evaluate successfully.  
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